## Sutton Select Board Meeting June 26, 2025

## INTERNET SYSTEM DOWN - NO ZOOM MEETING RECORDED

Joe Solinsky, Chair called the meeting to order at 6:35PM

Attendance: Select Board Chair: Joe Solinsky; Select Board Members: Tim Simpson, Denis Royer, II; Highway Foreman: Shane Heath; Town Clerk/Treasurer: Patti McClure; NEKWMD: Adam Bruggeman; Minutes Clerk: Mary Gray

Modifications: New business: Patti for the phone/internet system

Tim made a motion to accept the select board minutes for Mary 29, 2025. Denis seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Denis made a motion to accept the Treasurer's report for June 26, 2025. Tim seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Delinquent Taxe Report was handed out. No discussion.

There were no PC/DRB members present.

Adam Bruggeman said there was no update for the NEKWMD.

New business: Patti will be checking into a new phone and internet system for the Town Offices and the Fire Department. The phone lines at both the Town Office and Fire Department are old wiring from Consolidated and the internet service does not work most of the time at the Fire Department. Point being made, the internet service was not working at the fire department, so Zoom was unavailable. The previous night the DRB held a meeting, and the internet service was not working then either. Patti will check further into upgrading all the systems and make a recommendation at the next meeting.

Highway, Shane reported the backhoe was now back with the repairs done. There is an issue with the price quotes starting at \$10,000, then jumping to \$12,828.61, then Shane received another quote that ALTA Equipment said they forgot to include labor and jumped the price to \$15,000. Shane said to the company that it was not Sutton's fault, and they should honor the \$12,828.61 quote. ALTA Equipment, as of this meeting, has not gotten back to Shane yet. Shane will update when he hears something

- Update: Ditching on King George Road and changing a culvert. Our lease with the excavator will be until the end of July.
- We are still waiting to hear about the state paving grant.
- The South Ridge Road Culvert is a stone culvert now has to go through a historical study before anything can be done.
- The Dolloff Pond Rd for the horse trail has been taken care of.

Water meter reading: Clint Gray has installed a game camera for meter readings for the daily readings.

Correspondence: A violation letter went out to the Rolfes.

Patti reported there is a neighbor dispute on Route 5 that Joe Witt is dealing with for structure and septic on the property.

There was a discussion about the revised subdivision permit that was put on hold for further review. The Board would like to review the Tow Plan and By-Laws.

The request from Lisa Dodge to have a credit of \$120.00 off her water bill was denied since she requested Scott to turn the water off as repairs were done but never requested the water to be turned back on after the repairs were done.

## Tabled business:

- Cutting of trees on Fire Department land
- Started the process of fixing Michaud Road
- DRB/PC Alternate member
- Subdivision permit

Review Invoices and signed Warrants

Correspondence: none

Denis made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:58PM. Tim seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Submitted, Mary Gray Minutes Clerk